9 May 2002 

The Secretary

Senate Economics Reference Committee

Room SG 64

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Secretary

Re:
IMPACT OF PUBLIC LIABILITY AND PROFESSIONAL INDEMNITY INSURANCE COST INCREASES

Further to my letter to the Commonwealth Health Minister, Senator Dr Kay Patterson, and her reply dated 29 April 2002.  I wish to bring to the Senate Inquiry’s attention the following facts:

· Sexual Health & Family Planning Australia (SH&FPA) represents a Federation of seven family planning organisations (FPOs) based in all capital cities and territories of Australia.

· The Commonwealth Department of Health & Ageing contributes significantly to the funding of all members of our Federation.

· The Federation offers a wide range of clinical counselling and educational services for sexual and reproductive needs among diverse sectors of the Australian community.

· The position of the above mentioned services are implemented through a comprehensive multidisciplinary wholistic health approach which employs a wide range of professionals including doctors, nurses, psychologists, teachers, health educators and health promotion officers.

· All above listed employees of the Federation are usually covered by Professional Indemnity Insurance.

· The Commonwealth Department of Health & Ageing is now demanding a minimum cover of $10,000,000 from each family planning organisation for both Professional Indemnity and Public Liability.

· The annual premiums for both types of Insurance cover have increased by an average of 30%, much more in some individual cases.

· In the case of SH&FPA, to obtain the cover expected by the Department of Health & Ageing, it would cost us about $15,000 per annum or over 16.6% of the total funding contribution from the Commonwealth ($91,000 per annum).  The total amount spent for insurance cover last year (2000 – 2001) was only 2.5% of our budget.

· The cost of insurance to family planning NSW (FPA Health) will rise from a total of $34,500 in the year 2000 to a figure of $180,000 in 2002.

· The cost of insurance to Family Planning WA (FPWA) will rise by a total of $86,000 in increases or a total of between 70% and 100% form the previous year.

· In Victoria (FPV) the cost of insurance will rise by 50%

In summary, the situation is critical for all FPOs and it will result in a drastic provision of sexual and reproductive services to the Australian community.

Yours sincerely

Roberto A. Rojas Morales

B Ed; MA (Hons); Gr. Dip. Mgt; MBA

National Executive Director

Sexual Health & Family Planning

